
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Pennyhill Primary School 
Hollyhedge Road, West Bromwich, West Midlands B71 3BU 

Telephone 0121 588 2230 Fax 0121 588 7457 

website: www.pennyhill.sandwell.sch.uk  

 
School uniform 
Pennyhill School colours are bottle green, white and grey/black. 

The Governors would like all pupils in school uniform to give a feeling of belonging. It is an indication of our high 

standards, to have a sense of pride in how our children present themselves. 

 

Please help us to achieve this aim, by wearing:- 

BOYS GIRLS 

 
Grey or black trousers Grey or black skirt, pinafore dress or trousers 

White shirt/polo shirt* Green gingham/stripe dress in summer 

Bottle green jumper* White blouse/polo shirt* 

Bottle green sweatshirt (outdoor wear-optional)* School tie (optional) 

School tie (optional) Bottle green jumper or cardigan* 

Sensible black shoes (NOT TRAINERS) Bottle green sweatshirt (outdoor wear-optional )* 

 Sensible black shoes (NOT TRAINERS) 

P.E. (Boys)  P.E (Girls) 
White t-shirt  White t-shirt 

Black shorts Black shorts 

Swimming trunks Optional leotard 

Pumps  Swimming costume 

Trainers Pumps 

 Trainers 

*items may be purchased with school logo 

All uniform must be clearly named 

Jewellery 
Children may only wear stud earrings and inexpensive watches. Parents must make suitable provision for studs during 

P.E., such as tape. 

School cannot accept responsibility for pupils’ private property. 

Any parents who want their child to wear items of jewellery or clothing for religious reasons should make an 

appointment with the Head teacher. Religious bangles should be covered by a sweat band during P.E. sessions.  

Hair 
There are no "uniform" regulations covering length or style of hair. Hair should, however, be tidy and of reasonable 

appearance. Pupils should not have extreme hairstyles, patterns, lines or logos shaved into their hair and it should not be 

of a colour which could be described as unnatural. In some practical lessons, long hair may have to be tied back for 

reasons of safety or hygiene. 

 

Please note: Any children seen with an extreme hairstyle, a phone call will be made to the parent/guardian asking for 

it to be changed.  

 
Breaking Uniform Policy. 
There may be unforeseen circumstances where children will not be able to wear correct uniform. This needs to be 

discussed with a member of staff along with a written letter signed by a parent/guardian.  If the family is having 

financial difficulties, the school will be considerate and allow for this by giving parents time to buy the right items 

however; this will need to be discussed with Mrs Dudley.  

 

Please note: Any children wearing trainers without a note will be asked to wear black pumps around school.  

 


